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December 2023 

Greetings; 

  The PVFGA Annual Meeting and elections is hereby warned for Saturday January 

6, 2023 at 7:00P.M., with an inclement weather date of Saturday January 13, 2023 at 

7:00P.M..   

  2023 has been a year of changes at PVFGA.  Dick Odette had to step down as 

President to recover from an injury.  As Vice President I succeeded  into the role of 

President.  Paul Muzzey accepted the office of Vice President, and Don Taylor filled both of the 

roles of Secretary and Treasurer.   Paul and Don both stated that they do not wish to 

continue as Officers.  All of these Officer positions will need to be filled.  We have members 

willing to accept the nomination for Vice President and Treasurer.  The Secretary position has 

no nominations. 

  The Club events this year had mixed attendance.  The Fishing Derby was a great 

success.  Thanks again to Rod O’Neil.  Paul Muzzey organized a .22 rifle gallery shoot.  Despite 

the tremendous amount of effort put into the event, the attendance was disappointing.  We 

organized, for the first time in several years, a Hunting and Fishing Day event.  Mike Sylvester 

once again provided the firearms and ammunition for the event.  Participation was not as high 

as we hoped, but it was great day.  Thank you to all of the volunteers that made it happen. 

   



The Youth Marksmanship program is taking place on Wednesday afternoons 4-6, 

led by Keith Buswell.   The 4-H Shooting Sports program is held every other Friday at 

6:30 by Paul Muzzey. 802-463-4466. 

  The winter activities are scheduled to begin in January.   

Bullseye pistol will take place on Mondays at 5:30P.M.  Contact Paul Muzzey for 

details. 

Small bore rifle league begins on Friday evenings at 7:00P.M.  The location will 

alternate between the PVFGA indoor range and the Grafton County Range in Plainsfield, 

NH.  Contact Keith Buswell at 802-226-7225 or kbuswell@tds.net . 

Youth Archery is scheduled for Tuesday afternoons from 4-6 P.M.  

Contact Rod O’Neil at 603-558-0998 or weekendwar2002@yahoo.com . 

 Mike Currie is looking for people interested in resurrecting the Adult Archery Program. 

Contact Mike at currie@vermontel.net or 802-886-2666 for details. 

  We are in desperate need of volunteers to help keep the club and all of these 

programs running.  Please consider volunteering. 

 

Happy Holidays, 

Chris Vollmann 

President 

PVFGA 

www.pvfga.com 
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